MINUTES OF LAKE RAMSEY HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY, AUGUST 26, 2010
NORTHPARK FIRE STATION, COVINGTON, LA.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Don Hotard, President.
The invocation was given by Russ Demmerer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

All board members were present except David Frederick.
Don Hotard welcomed attendees and board members to the meeting.
The minutes of the July meeting were read by Betty Tourelle.
Motion to accept minutes as read:  Billy Bagnell
Second:  Bill White
Motion passed.
The July Treasury Report was given by Jeff Burton.
Jeff Burton reviewed the July operating statement noting that operating expenses in July were $14,573.82 which includes approximately $8,000 for drain repairs.  YTD drain repairs total approximately $30,966.00.  The LRHOA bank balance is $63,445.60.  The adjustment of $5,000 for outstanding checks will be made in August and will be reflected in the September financials.  These checks were either lost, replaced or voided and the $5,000 will be added back into the bank balance. 
The July President’s Report was given by Don Hotard.
Don said he received several phone calls regarding the low level of the lake.  He said someone tampered with the drain on Riverlake Drive.  David Guidry was notified and the lake level will be adjusted.  The entrance/exit gate was hit by the driver of the Kentwood Water truck.  Covington Iron Works will rebuild and reset the gate, probably during the first week in September.  The motor will be checked to see if any repairs are needed.  There were several unlocked vehicles on Riverlake Drive wherein personal items such as wallets, credit cards, GPS, and money were stolen.  The perpetrators tried to use the credit cards.  The police were notified and Capt. Jarrell said that maybe it’s someone in the neighborhood.  He encourages everyone to lock their cars.  Another incident recently occurred on Riverlake Drive near the front of the subdivision.  The owner noticed someone in her garage as she was pulling up.  The individual fled in a vehicle parked on the street when she approached her home.  Her husband was home at the time and the garage door was open.  She reported the license number of the vehicle.  The car was
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registered to someone on Carol Drive (off Lake Ramsey Road) but the individual no longer lives there.  Someone dumped trash and household items on Ramsey Court across from Lot 134A in the woods off the curb.  Don Hotard urged everyone to be vigilant and if you see something or someone that looks suspicious, call the Sheriff’s Office or dial 911.  Louis Zeringue asked if anyone knew anything about an extra entrance gate that had been stored somewhere.  Steve King said he remembered that a gate repair vendor was storing the gates for a fee.  When the fee wasn’t paid for several months, the vendor kept the gates.  No one seemed to know any definite facts about the vendor or the gate.

Don Hotard advised that Lochow Ranch – Pond and Lake Management will do an evaluation of the lake on August 30 and August 31, 2010.  They will monitor the lake level, status of grass in the lake, status of fish in the lake and look into the reason for several reports of dead fish.

The management report was given Robert Phillips with GNO Property Management.
Chris Garrett is beginning to spray the weeds in the rocks at the front of the community on a regular basis.  He will also spray weeds in the beds as needed.  Dock repairs are complete.  The cleats can now be installed.  Storm drain cleaning was started on Lakeshore Drive but halted due to inclement weather.  The project will start again the week of August 30, 2010 on both Lakeshore Drive and Riverlake Drive.  There are a few areas where sink holes were repaired where clay and sand is needed to top dress.  This will be done as soon as the ground dries out.  Three lots were cut for negligent owners, one on Lakeshore and two on Riverlake.  Notices have been sent to property owners who are not maintaining their lots/homes.  Seven liens have been released in 2010 after delinquent dues were paid.  One lien was from 2009 and the remainder from 2010.  The Schorr’s have a deadline of August 31, 2010 to submit confirmation of their construction finish date. Robert explained that in 2007 the subdivision liability insurance and dock insurance were combined and consolidated to General Liability Simplification and that’s why a separate dock policy is no longer needed.  Therefore, the $3400 budgeted for dock insurance has been eliminated from the budget.  Also as a result of the special budget meeting held by GNO and Board Members other adjustments were made to the budget as follows:  eliminated “miscellaneous” line item for $5000; eliminated any “miscellaneous” and/or “other” expense line item and placed the expense(s) into the proper category.
Bill White mentioned that when some lots are being cut, the grass is being left in the street.  Robert Phillips said he will remind the lawn service but believes it is individual lot owners who are doing that, not the lawn service as they do blow and clean up after 
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mowing. Bill White also asked if any property owner who owes 2 – 3 years of dues is being placed into collection.  Robert Phillips responded “yes they are”.  Susie Boutte asked Robert Phillips to make sure Chris Garret (lawn service) cuts the grass by the spillover which hasn’t been done in quite some time.
Unfinished business and discussion:
Louis Zeringue announced the nominees for Board Member selected by the Election Committee as follows:  Courtland Crochet, Jan Miller, Jeff Burton, Charles Cranford, Barbara Botsay, Lee Hayden, Gary Forbes and Steve Happel.  Anyone else who wishes to run for the Board must file a petition to the Board 10 days from the date of this meeting which is September 5th.  The ballot will be mailed by GNO Property Management to all property owners on September 7th, 2010.  The election will be held during the Annual LRHOA Meeting on Saturday, October 2, 2010 at 2 p.m. (meeting location yet to be determined). No ballots will be accepted after 3 p.m.  The ballot can be scanned and emailed if not attending the meeting.   In addition to voting for four Board Members there are also proposed changes to several LRHOA By-Laws which have been approved by the Board but need to be voted on by the membership.  The proposed changes are included on the ballot.  However, Jan Miller noted that all of the proposed By-Laws changes were lumped together with one “yes” or “no” vote for all proposed changes.  There was discussion as to whether or not each proposed By-Laws change should be presented separately and voted on individually. 
Motion to vote on the proposed By-Laws changes individually:
Bill White
Second: Billy Bagnell
Motion passed.
Louis Zeringue reminded everyone that the candidates will fill out questionnaires and biographies which will be available for review on the Lake Ramsey website.  Anyone wishing to run for a position on the LRHOA Board can petition the Board to be placed on the ballot.
Don Hotard said he is withdrawing his proposed amendment/addendum to the LRHOA By-Laws regarding absentee and proxy voting which he presented for review at the July HOA meeting.  He would like to resubmit his proposal in 2011.
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Motion to withdraw Don Hotard’s proposed amendment/addendum to the By-Laws regarding absentee proxy voting presented for review at the July 2010 HOA meeting and resubmit it in 2011:  Louis Zeringue
   
Second:  Bill White
Motion Passed
Don Hotard reviewed the results of the Boat/Trailer Storage Survey and the Clubhouse Survey and read some of the comments from the survey sheets.  Tony Arcuri summarized his recommendations regarding boat/trailer storage which he had presented to the LRHOA Board for consideration.

New Business

Boat and Trailer Storage Covenants

There was general discussion by Board Members, Robert Phillips with GNO Property Management and other attendees regarding boat and trailer storage and enforcement of covenants.  Jeff Burton suggested that since the lake is the centerpiece of the subdivision, storage of boats become part of the Boating Rules and Regulations.  Bill White recommended that the Lake Rules and Regulations Committee reconvene and determine definitions of large boat as referred to in the covenants.

Motion to reconvene the Lake Rules & Regulations Committee and determine the definition of large boats for the purpose of enforcement of the covenants.  Bill White

Second:  Jeff Burton


Motion passed.

Road Spikes Funding Approval

After reviewing the YTD budget/actual financial statements it was determined by the Board that there are available funds for the previously Board approved road/traffic spikes.

Motion to approve funding of the Road Spikes:
Bill Moulton

Second:  Bill White


Motion passed.
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Open Forum
Bill White reminded the Board that a motion was previously passed stating that all Board Members have to approve any and all correspondence written on behalf of the LRHOA Board prior to it being sent.
Frances Rene’ pointed out that someone pulled the grate from the weir which caused the lake level to drop significantly.  He urged anyone who knows anything about who might have done that to notify a Board Member.  Frances pointed out that some of the carp in the lake may have escaped and LRHOA could possibly be fined if the carp are found in the Tchefuncte River.
Motion to get an estimate to adjust the lake level in a correct manner:
Billy Bagnell

Second:  Bill White

Motion passed.

Louis Zeringue questioned how the road spikes would they be locked and maintained once they are installed.  Don Hotard responded that a committee will be formed to be responsible for maintaining and locking the spikes.  Pipe Hymel commented about the potential liability of having road spikes at the gate exit should the spikes cause damage or injury.

Frances Rene’ said he will host a meeting for Board Members and John Mamoulides at his residence sometime in the near future to discuss the agreement between the LRHOA and Mr. Mamoulides regarding his responsibilities upon commencement of development of Phase V (which began in 2009).  The agreement includes improvement of the subdivision entrance as well as a temporary gate in the back of the subdivision to provide an alternate exit.  Neither of these has been done to date.
Dovie Cranford noted that there seems to be no continuity in completion of projects, etc. when transitioning from one LRHOA Board to another.  Don Hotard replied that the current Board is committed to improving that transition process.  Louis Zeringue suggested that if the motions were indexed, that, perhaps, would be a more efficient way for the incoming board to reference decisions made by the outgoing Board.   Betty Tourelle said she would incorporate the indexing of motions into the meeting minutes. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting:  Jeff Burton
Second: Billy Bagnell

Motion passed.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
